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Unions Recognition Talks 
 

going nowhere as slowly as possible 
 
The last tri-partite meeting (Administrative Council + Office + Unions) on Union recognition 
took place on 28 May.  
 
As was foreseeable from the talks during the two preparatory meetings between the 
Unions and the Administration (Office), the EPO refuses: 
 

 to stop investigations against staff and union representatives launched during the 
talks on unions recognition; 

 to accept basic principles for (mandatory) dispute resolution in case of 
disagreement between management and unions, or non-compliance with 
agreements signed; 

 to provide unions with the minimal resources needed; 

 to revisit urgently recently introduced reforms (Careers & Performance 
management, Sick leave & invalidity); 

 to apply best practices (in spite of statements to the contrary by Mr Kongstad in the 
kick-off meeting); 

 
Meanwhile, neither the Office nor the Administrative Council (AC) have given any 
indication that they intend to involve SUEPO in any form of serious collective bargaining. 
 
Neither Mr Battistelli nor Mr Kongstad (Council Chairman) is serious about recognizing 
Unions as social partners. Sweet talk and communication spins cannot hide the truth, 
which is:  their alleged overture towards unions is nothing but a disingenuous fig leaf to 
buy time and favour with the AC delegations. 
 
In these circumstances, time has come to reassert unambiguously the claims granted by 
the Dutch Court of Appeal in its ruling of 17 February 2015, and fight for proper means of 
enforcement which, if proven unavailable, will place all the member states under liability for 
violation of fundamental rights. 
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